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Great to see the number of students participating in cross country. A big thank you to South Farms for the use of their 
farms resource. It made for a great cross country experience. HPC will also be hosting the TVSS Cross Country Champs 
on Tuesday 1 June, at the same venue. 
 
Senior Reports: These will be issued on Wednesday 26 May and interviews with senior subject teachers will take place 
on Wednesday 2 June (4-8pm). Online reports will be available to view via the Parent Portal on 27 May. The bookings 
for Senior Parent Teacher Report Evening will go live on Monday 24 May at 9am. Go to 
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?z=BwxPuv and enter the booking code cu7cc. 
 
Junior Report Evening: This will take place on Thursday 10 June 4-8pm. More information in a later e-bulletin.  
 
Sports: We are needing a parent to represent HPC Netball at the Hauraki Plains Netball Centre. The meetings alternate 
between in person and via Zoom, and will be either a Sunday or Monday evening. Please contact Cindy Berridge 
(sport@haurakiplains.school.nz) if you are able to help. 
 
A reminder to students involved in winter codes that they are expected to attend regularly and follow the Hauraki Way 
at school. Any students whose attendance or behaviour is unacceptable risks a stand down from a game and thereby 
letting the team down. 
 
If the college offers a particular sport, students are expected to play for the college. If there is a genuine reason for 
wanting to play for an outside team, exemptions are considered. Please email (sportsdir@haurakiplains.school.nz) for 
an exemption application. 
 
Message from PE Staff: HPC takes no responsibility for theft of cellphones or other electronic devices. However, we 
highly recommend that students hand in any devices to the teacher at the start of each PE lesson for safe keeping. The 
changing rooms are locked during PE to reduce incidents of theft.  
 
Hauraki Plains College has a zero tolerance bullying policy. If your son / daughter is being bullied in the Physical 
Education changing sheds, he or she needs to communicate this to a teacher. If your son or daughter witnesses bullying, 
they are also to communicate this to a teacher. Bullying is not OK.  
 
Returning Trophies: If you were awarded an Academic and/or Sport Trophy, Cup, Shield or Plate last year, please 
return to the office as soon as possible. Thank you. 
  
Whānau Information and Consultation Meeting: This meeting is to share upcoming curriculum changes which were 
unpacked at our recent Teacher Only Day. Changes include a renewed focus on Mana orite mo te Mātauranga Māori, 
Literacy and Numeracy and how teachers nationwide, will need to start incorporating these new requirements into their 
planning and lessons over the next few years using a local perspective in order to meet the learning needs of Māori 
students.   
 
Events Coming Up:  
Weds 26 May Senior Reports issued 
Thurs 27 May Waikato SS Swim Champs 
Thurs 27 May Board of Trustees Meeting 5.30pm 
Tues 1 June TVSS Cross Country Champs   
Weds 2 June Senior Parent Teacher Interviews (4-8pm) 
Thurs 3 June  Whānau Information and Consultation Meeting (6pm) 
Mon 7 June  Queen’s Birthday 
Weds 9 June WBOPSS Cross Country Champs 
Thurs 10 June Junior Parent Teacher Interviews (4-8pm) 
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